
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 7/13/2017 9:30:23 AM
Subject: FW: Little Charlie Gard & Americans Losing Health Insurance ~ Website email from Larry 

Nelson

Please advise
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 
From: larrynelson@bellsouth.net [mailto:larrynelson@bellsouth.net] 
 
Sent: Thursday, July 06, 2017 12:59 AM
 
Subject: Little Charlie Gard & Americans Losing Health Insurance ~ Website email from Larry Nelson
 
Lt. Governor Bryant, Dear President Trump (copy to representatives), I applaud your offer to help Little Charlie 
Gard; his is a sad situation. With that said, I must ask why are you not helping the millions of Americans who 
will not have health insurance if Congress does as you recommended and â€œjust appeal Obama careâ€•, if the 
new law cannot be passed. The current plan as I understand it will leave millions more Americans without 
health care, give tax breaks to the rich, and raise deductibles. In addition, my health care premiums will go up 
since not all Americans will be required to have health insurance; therefore the hospitals must again treat those 
who do not have insurance, raising my premiums even higher. Your tweet said, â€œIf we can help little Charlie 
Gardâ€¦. We would be delighted to do soâ€•. Why not have the same attitude when it comes to health care for 
Americans? Or was the Charlie Gard tweet just a good sound bite? Larry Nelson
 

Larry Nelson
 
1404 Oaklanding Rd
 
Mount Pleasant, SC 29464
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